Ward, Owens Head Loops

Plans for the Pony and Pony Grad Leagues were formulated Thursday night at an organization meeting at Erwin Auditorium.

Allan Ward Sr., was elected president of the Pony Grads (boys 15 and 16 years of age) and Clifford Cross was named vice president.

Delma Owens will serve as president of the Pony Leaguers (boys 13 and 14) with Nick Warren, athletic director of the City Recreation Dept., acting secretary of both loops.

The Pony League, which will comprise six members this summer, opens a 15-game schedule May 26 and concludes July 21, playing three games on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 4:30, 6:30 and 8:30 o'clock.

The Leafs, Pepsi-Cola, Ingold Tire, American Legion, Shriners and Optimists comprise the membership.

Five clubs are ready for Ponyl Grid play, and a sixth may come from Chapel Hill. Already registered are Nello L. Teer, Nash Ramblers, Erwin Mills, Durham Transfer & Storage and WRALTV.

Secretary Warren presided over the meeting and led discussions on various matters. All games will be played at Erwin Field, and if a sixth member enters the Pony Grad League it will play three games on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays at 4:30, 6:30 and 8:30

Attending the session, besides Secretary Warren, were Sam Williams, Calvin Shaw, Curtis Young, Fred Morris, Dallas Branch, Jim Byars, Delma Owens, Lee Hawkins, Junius Beck, Clifford Cross, Jimmy Ingold, Jake Woodall, Raymond Barnes and Jimmy Woodall.

Final plans for the Pony Grads will await the sixth team.